MINUTES

Binational Watershed Advisory Council

Binational Vision for the Tijuana River Watershed

Thursday August 19, 2004

Hotel Pueblo Amigo

Conference room Premier

10:30 a.m. - 12:00 p.m.
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I. Welcome and self-introductions: Merrilee Wiloughby, a graduate student at SDSU, will be doing her thesis on open space modeling in the TRW. She will be contacting BWAC members this fall to participate in a survey on priorities for open space in the TRW.

II. Watershed-related activities were presented by Mario Salzmann, Fundación la Puerta, A.C. and Jane Clough-Riquelme, SANDAG’s Borders Committee. See binational vision “team page” at trw.sdsu.edu for details. 
III. Katherine Comer presented an orientation to the Draft Vision Document which can be found on trw.sdsu.edu. The document contains six sections: water quantity, water quality, ecology, waste, air, and socio-economic issues. Each chapter has the same format: baseline data, historical and projected trends, challenges, data available for future research, data gaps, goals and objectives, and recommendations from research and stakeholder meetings. BWAC members are encouraged to read the document and comment to kcomer@projects.sdsu.edu by 9-30-04. 

IV. Comments from BWAC included:

· Include the PRONATURA priority areas for conservation between Tijuana and Tecate

· Sustainability indicators are needed

· Include the role of the institutions that are active in the watershed

· Include the water recycling regulations for Mexico

· Suggest an educational campaign to reduce, reuse, and recycle waste

· Include a section on what people can do in their homes to improve the health of the TRW

· Investment estimates for each action plan would be helpful

· Compare data between the United States and Mexico

· Include an appendix with interesting links that have current data.

· Talk about watershed security in relationship to “homeland security”

· An introduction with a business as usual doomsday scenario would be interesting

V. Recent and Upcoming Events

· The Encuentro Internacional de Desarrollo Sustenible took place last month in Tecate. 

· The El Congreso Mundial de Energía Renovable will take place in November in Guanajuato, Mexico. Walter Zúñiga will present the State Plan for Sub-basins for Baja California. 
· There is a study by David Barken on water management under the new Mexican water laws that discusses public-private partnerships. Eugenia McNaughton has the report if BWAC is interested in reading it.

· On July 15 the Project Clean Water Summit took place in San Diego at which Richard Wright presented the Binational Vision Project.

· All watershed plans are due to the State of CA for implementation. The SD County Water Authority Plan will identify long and short-term actions.

· The Clean Water Project convenes people in SD County to develop the Integrated Regional Water Management Plan required by Prop 50. They will look for State monies to implement the Regional Plan.

· The quarterly Technical Advisory Committee meetings for Project Clean Water are attended by Richard Wright who represents BWAC

· On Oct 6 and 7 the Border 2012 Air Policy Forum will be held at the Camino Real in Tijuana. Contact: Dave Fege.

· The Border 2012 CA-BC newsletter was recently published and BWAC members each received a copy

· On Sept 7 the Estuary will hold a TRW tour at 9 am. It will include Campo, Tecate, Valle de las Palmas and the dams. 

· On Sept 9 the quarterly Tijuana Estuary Management Committee Meeting will be held at the TRNERR. 

· On Sept 17 the Comisión Internacional de Aguas Limpias will be held at San Ysidro High school

· There will be a Stakeholder meeting for the Binational Vision Project tentatively scheduled for the first week in December 2004. The final version of the Draft Vision document will be presented, and in smaller groups stakeholders will offer feedback on the document. The goal is to create consensus among the stakeholders who will adopt and implement the Vision. 

VI. The next BWAC meeting will be Thursday, November 4, 2004 at the Hotel Pueblo Amigo, Tijuana in the Salón Premier from 10:30 am to 12:00 pm. Biographies and watershed efforts in the TRW will be presented by Hugo Zepeda, SEMARNAT and Doretta Wilkenman, SDNHM-PROBEA.

